Brent Scowcroft 6114 Wynnwood Road Washington, D.C. 20016

February 18, 1982

Dear Linc,

Many thanks for your <u>Orbis</u> article on gaming. It is very well done and I do not disagree with you about the value of political games. My point at Hershey was a much more narrow one—that it is not possible realistically to simulate the "ultimate" crisis.

As always, it was great to see you.

Best regards,

Buil

Lincoln P. Bloomfield
Professor of Political Science
Massachusetts Institute of Technology
Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139